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Dear NEAFCS Executive Board Selection Committee, 
 
It is my honor to write this letter in strong support of Melissa Rupp’s nomination for the position 
of Central Region Director of National Extension Association of Family and Consumer Sciences 
(NEAFCS). As the Interim Director of Ohio State University Extension, I have the privilege of 
working with our statewide team of nearly 800 faculty and staff. Melissa’s dedication to her work 
in Fulton County, across Ohio, the nation, and even internationally, makes her exceptionally well-
qualified to serve as Central Region Director. I can confidently attest to her strong qualifications 
and deep commitment to the mission and values of NEAFCS. 
 
Melissa’s communication skills are outstanding. Whether she is engaging with colleagues, 
stakeholders, the public, or serving in leadership roles, she communicates with clarity, 
professionalism, and respect. The nature of Extension work requires adaptable communication 
across formal and informal settings, both in person and virtually. Melissa consistently identifies 
and uses the most effective communication methods to reach and engage her audiences. 
 
As an assistant professor in Family and Consumer Sciences, Melissa brings a broad range of 
expertise to her outreach and education work in Fulton County. Her programs include food 
safety, youth financial literacy, job interview skills, food preservation, and grant writing, among 
others. She is a lifelong learner, continually seeking opportunities to expand her knowledge so 
she can better educate and support others. She is also an active member of several professional 
organizations and has served on numerous committees, consistently meeting deadlines and 
contributing to collaborative efforts that advance the FCS profession. 
 
Melissa is a seasoned and natural leader. She is passionate about creating meaningful 
professional development opportunities for her peers. For example, she is currently serving as a 
Tri-Liaison for the 2025 NEAFCS Annual Session and is co-leading the planning of a professional 
development event scheduled for October 2025. In collaboration with colleagues from the Central 
Region, she is organizing speakers, breakout sessions, exhibitors, and tours to enhance learning 
and networking for fellow professionals. Her work is regularly recognized and selected for 
presentation at national conferences, where it is highly regarded by her peers. Most recently, she 
traveled to Greece to further her knowledge of food systems and the consumer connection to 
their food source. 
 



   
 

   
  

Melissa is also a dedicated mentor. Throughout her career, she has supported and guided 
numerous early-career FCS professionals. Her mentorship provides new educators with 
invaluable encouragement, expertise, and insight as they begin their journey in Extension. 
 
I am confident that Melissa will bring enthusiasm, commitment, and thoughtful leadership to the 
role of Regional Director. NEAFCS will be well-served by her perspective, professionalism, and 
experience. Please feel free to contact me if you need additional information to support her 
candidacy. 

 
Thank you for your consideration, 
 

 
 
David J. Civittolo 
Interim Associate Dean and Director, Ohio State University Extension 
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April 1, 2025 

 
 
To: The NEAFCS Nominating Committee 
 
From: Pat Bebo MS, RDN 
 
RE: Support letter for Melissa Rupp’s Application for Central Region Director, NEAFCS 
 
Dear Nominating Committee, 
 
Please accept this letter in support Melissa Rupp’s Application for Central Region Director, NEAFCS. 
 
Melissa is a highly respected Extension faculty educator in Fulton County, Ohio and respected leader among 
her peers within OSU Extension. She has long been active in support of local, regional, and state FCS 
initiatives, and has been a leader for the FCS housing team in its goal of certifying HUD housing counselors 
additionally she provided leadership to the finance team for OSU FCS. Melissa has sought out and received 
additional certifications in ServSafe, financial counseling and education as well as grant writing, which she 
has used to educate her peers and consumers. 
 
Melissa’s service to NEAFCS currently see her serving as the tri-state liaison for the 2025 NEAFCS annual 
session, over the years her service has included roles on the awards committee, as well as, serving as an 
annual symposium proposal reviewer for the Association of Financial Counseling and Planning Education. 
Her commitment to the field of Family and Consumer Sciences, and NEAFCS is well established. 
I strongly support Melissa’s application for Central Region Director, NEAFCS. 
 
Sincerely. 
 
 
Pat Bebo MS, RDN 
Assistant Director, Family and Consumer Sciences Extension, CFAES 
Assistant Dean, EHE 
 
 




